Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on 6th January 2016
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Kathryn Ward, Christine Lewis, David Plant and John Pigg.

Graham Bould (Clerk) and one Parishioner
1/16. Apologies for Absence.

Henry Phillips
2/16. Declarations of Interest.
None

3/16.Minutes of meeting held on 4th November 2015.

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 4th November 2015 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 

4/16. Matters arising not on the agenda
1. Co-option of a Parish Councillor: RESOLVED to carry forward the co-option to the next meeting with members coming forward with a couple of ideas and to re-advertise in the newsletter.
2. Queens Lunch – 90th Birthday 12th June 2016: RESOLVED Cllr Kathryn Ward, and Cllr Christine Lewis to raise at the next Village Hall Committee.
5/16. Highway updates.

Replies still awaited from Shropshire on the A442, the B4176 and maintenance works at Cheswardine Lane. RESOLVED that the Clerk to continue to follow up the three items and report back the Parish Council, the potential alternative is to raise as a Community Concern allowable twice a year. Members also raised concern about the patching at Higford just off the on the A4169 by the Codsbrook junction. 
6/16 Website: verbal update on Shropnet.
The Parish Council were updated on the current position of Shropnet in the context of the transparency guidelines. Shropshire Council has declared to SALC that Shropnet is being de-commissioned at the end of March 2016 as at present is not fit for purpose. This allows the way for smaller Parish Councils (under twenty five thousand pounds spending) to put in their grant application to support the development of a new web site if existing users. The Clerk then guided members through a draft application prepared (submission deadline 14/01/16). RESOLVED that the Clerk submit the application and Cllr Kathryn Ward be registered on the Hugo Fox website training day being organised by SALC on the 08/02/16 in Telford.
7/16 Security: Smart Water and Crime Prevention.
Another Crime Prevention open meeting had been held before Christmas which was again well attended. Villagers from several Parishes attended and heard about the potential of ‘Smart Water Villages’. Members general felt this was potentially a good initiative and RESOLVED that the Clerk arrange for a guest speaker at the Parish Councils Parishioners meeting and AGM on the 4th May 2016 for a guest speaker from the Smart Water Company and make contact with Shropshire Crime Prevention Service about the potential costs of such a venture. Members also agreed to talk with other surrounding Parish Councils about their interest.
8/16. Jubilee Play Park: Risk Assessment to be tabled.
Members received a tabled draft risk assessment that the Clerk presented which linked to the draft playground inspection template form previously discussed. The Parish Council agreed the structure and layout and it was RESOLVED That the Clerk to do some additional work responding to members points for the next meeting and consults with the maintenance contractor on works to increase the ground levels at the end of the toddlers multi play slides, commission the de-scaling and lead free painting of the two goal posts, the spraying around posts to eliminate damage from strimmers and the moving forward of the seating within the play park.
9/16 Finance.
The Clerk presented the following reports:
1. Clerks expenses and office costs formula.
The Clerks expenses at £58.05 were agreed and the formula present for use of their home as an office at 52 wks x 2 hrs per week x £1 = £104 per year. Also the invoice received from Norton Village Hall for its hire at £100.00 was agreed.

2. Playground maintenance contract payments:

The payments for works already undertaken were awaited.
3. Playground capital upgrade:

Agreed to keep under review through the monitoring of equipment.

4. Budget:

The tabled budget for 16/17 held on file was agreed with some amends at £3,994, with payment details to be resolved for 15/16 for S137 grants, bus shelter cleaning, Christmas lights payment for electric and playground licence fee. 
5. Precept 16/17:

RESOLVED that the precept be held at £4,250 for 16/17.

10/16 Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	17/11/15:
	Annual Review of Place Plans
	noted

	19/11/15:
	SALC Bulletin- future of Shropnet
	Submit bid

	25/11/15:
	Community Led Planning application for grant
	noted

	04/12/15:
	SALC Bulletin-transparency fund
	Submit bid

	07/12/15:
	Transparency Code funding
	Submit bid

	08/12/15:
	New Years 2017 Honours request for information
	noted

	11/12/15:
	PCC Precept Consultation (2% rise)
	noted

	17/12/15:
	Connecting Shropshire Broadband-Norton connected
	noted

	17/12/15:
	DCLG Spending Review-updated and tabled
	noted


 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways.

· Website.

· Security

· Jubilee Playpark

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 8.55pm 






Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG.                                                                           01952-594758. 07792300702. gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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